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Friday 16th July  
 
Dear Parents/carers 
 
Year 6 Leaver’s Celebration for parents/carers- Microsoft Teams- Monday 19th July- 1.15pm 
 
As you are aware, on Monday 19th July at 1.15pm, we will be streaming the Year 6 Leaver’s Assembly. To be 
able to access this, you will need to log into your child’s Teams account. We suggest you log on in plenty of 
time in case you incur any technical issues. We are aware that many children have multiple adults that may 
want to watch the performance, however, only one person will be able to log in to your child’s Teams 
account at any one time, therefore, you will all need to be in front of the same device.  
 
Ahead of your child’s performance, please ensure that you have checked that you are able to access their 
Teams account. If you are having problems accessing Teams, please let the Year 6 staff know as soon as 
possible by emailing ph.y6homelearning@perryhallmat.co.uk or contacting the school office before the close 
of school this afternoon (Friday). 
 
Once you are logged in, on the day, please ensure that you keep your camera turned off and that you keep 
yourselves on mute throughout the performance: this will keep interruptions to a minimum and will avoid 
any background distractions. Please see the photo below of the strike through the camera and microphone- 
this can be achieved by simply pressing the icons. If interruptions from parents/carers do occur, then you will 
be removed from the call. Thank you for your understanding.  
 
To ensure that you are able to watch the entire production without interruption, it is also advised that you 
‘pin’ the screen being presented as shown below. This is done by selecting the three dots next to ‘Nikki 
Hallard’ and select ‘pin’. Mrs Hallard will be the member of staff sharing the video through her laptop.  

 

Again, if for any reason you do not wish for your child to be involved in this performance which will be 
streamed on Teams to parents/carers, then please inform the main school office by the end of the school day 
today (16.07.21). 
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By logging onto your child’s Teams account, in line with the agreement you have already signed for remote 
learning, you are agreeing to not take any photographs or recordings of the assembly as you do not have the 
permission of the other children’s parents/carers.   
 
We also wanted to take this opportunity to say how proud we are of the effort and enthusiasm that the 
children have demonstrated over the past few days. We have not had the time we had planned to put 
together a full Perry Hall production this year, due to Covid restrictions and the recent bubble closure. The 
Year 6’s have been a credit to you all in the way that they have pulled together in order to share their 
favourite memories of their Perry Hall journey and to get to enjoy celebrating their end of primary school 
journey together. 
 
 
Year 6 Leaver’s Fest for pupils- Perry Hall Primary School Playground- Monday 19th July- 4.30-6pm 
 
As explained on previous letters, we are holding ‘Leavers Fest’ after school on the 19th July. The dress code 

for this event is ‘festival attire’.  

 

This will be a fun evening with your children’s friends and with staff throughout the school, including an 

inflatable assault course (please ensure your child is wearing or has socks as they will need these to go on 

the course), games, music, a pizza buffet, and other tasty treats including desserts, sweets and mocktails. 

Although cameras and mobile phones will not be allowed on the evening, there will be photo opportunities 

through the use of a teacher lead photo area, where your child will have the opportunity to have photos 

taken with their friends and bring 3 photographs home with them (dependent on whether you have sent in 

permission for them to do so).  

Your child will need to enter school via the main school gate at 4.30pm where they will then either go on to 
the playground, or in to the main hall if the weather does not allow for outdoor celebrations. Your child will 
need to be picked up at 6pm promptly from their normal exit point (outside of the Y6 classrooms). Please 
note, your child will not be allowed to walk home alone due to the time of the event.  
 
Please ensure you have paid a £5 contribution towards the event and sent in your permission for your child 
to attend and participate in photographs asap to ph.y6homelearning@perryhallmat.co.uk as follows: 
 
My child (NAME OF CHILD) will be attending the Year 6 Leaver’s Festival on Monday 19th July.  
 

If attending, I confirm that I have made an £5.00 contribution towards this event via Parent Pay.  
 

I give permission for my child to have their photograph taken and printed for keepsakes with their 
friends.  
 

Dietary requirements: _______________________________________________________________  
Name of person collecting: ___________________________________________________________ 
Emergency contact name and phone number for the evening: ______________________________ 
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Last two days in school… 
 
On Monday, hoodies will be handed out to those children who ordered one. On Tuesday, the children’s last 
day at Perry Hall, they will receive their autograph books that school have gifted to them to record messages 
from the children and staff within their bubble. If children wish to, they can bring in an additional plain, white 
school shirt/blouse which can be signed by their peers and kept as a keepsake. If they choose to do this, they 
will need to bring in a thin sharpie type pen(s).  
 
Thank you. We look forward to celebrating the end of your child’s primary school journey with them.  
 

 
Yours sincerely,   
 
Mrs Gibbins 
Acting Head of School. 
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